

Bell Baseball Booster Club Agenda - 04.05.17 600pm at EDB Activity Center Second Floor/Team Meeting Room

Start time: 6:02 P.M. End Time: 7:22 P.M. Total minutes: 1 hour, 20 minutes

Total in attendance: 21, plus Coach Gibson, Coach Kygar, Coach Carter

Treasury Report

 Paula Empkey reported that our beginning balance was \$10,763.62, and we now have an ending balance of \$21,646.52.

Sign-up Genius

 Continue the good work and volunteering-Thank you to those who have been signing up to work the games. Please continue to keep up the good work.

Special Projects

End of the year banquet-

Planning is underway to determine the food and venue of this event. The date will not be determined until the end of the season.

Senior night-

(Mary Bernhardt, Vanesa Ornelas, and Angie Herd are underway with the planning of this special evening.)

Terry Mayer is getting this together as a gift to the boys from booster club on senior night. Motions taken at the meeting allowed the money to come out of booster club funds.

Nominations for Booster Club Officers due in on 4/21/17

 Please e-mail Dean Sifuentes if you are interested, or have a nominee for the various positions available for the 2017-2018 baseball club. A ballot is in the process of being constructed, and we will be voting at the May booster club meeting. Nominations are due by this Friday, 4/21.

^{*}Baseballs for senior night - an estimate of \$150

^{*}Senior night is Friday, April 20th against Byron Nelson

New Grill/Concession Stand -

- We are in need of a new grill. A motion for money of \$300 or less, to come out of Booster Club funds for this purchase, took place.
- Marnie Choate and Paula Empkey volunteered to contact Mr. C's in order to work out a
 deal for this purchase. They will go pick out the grill and pick it up this week.
- There was also discussion regarding the use of the microwave and crock-pot in the concession stand. We need to be using one, or the other, not both at the same time.
 This is causing the electrical problems that we have been recently having with the power outages.
- Please make every effort of getting the concession stand up and running by 6:30 on game nights. This is our biggest moneymaker, and we need to get it going.

Coach Gibson - "Diamond Talk"

*Coach Gibson reported on the progress of each team

*Lots of discussion/questions between parents and Coach Gibson was had regarding Varsity player moral, and what his expectations are regarding them getting the job done at the plate.

Extra Info.

*Please do not forget to log volunteer hours. Cut off for logging VIP hours is on Friday, 4/7 @ midnight.

*Programs will be ready to hand out at this Friday night's game. You may purchase one at the ticket booth for \$5.00.